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The Decorating Begins!

By Barbie

With the assistance of several volunteers the front yard was decorated on Saturday, October 20. Thank
you to Laurie and Matt Abatiell; Christina Gauvin and her daughter Lisa; Dillon Trombley and Gary
Spaulding. There is still a lot to do and all volunteers are encouraged to join us next Saturday, Oct. 27 to
continue with the decorating. Good news... all costumes have been assigned and the floor plan for this
year's haunted house has been determined. As with every year, we are taking on a new scare and trying
to create a fresh and dynamic experience for our "guests." Halloween is only NINE days away!! Boo Crew

shirts are in; get yours on Oct. 27.

Casting Call
- Work Party
. With only one work party remaining
...Gh
it ot oo LA el e before the BIG DAY we need as

Matt ...Gargoyle #2

Bridget W....Vampira #3
Colin...Scream Scene #4
Kayla...Doll #5
Brendan...Phantom of Opera #6
Bridget B...Jester #7
Sara...Jack in the Box #8
Wanda...Medusa #9
Christina...Witch #10

many Boo Crew as possible on
Saturday, Oct 27 from 1 to 3 pm. We
| need pumpkin carvers, sign makers,
indoor decorators and corn maze
builders. Pizza and soda will be
provided. Dress warm and wear your
Boo Crew shirts for a cast photo.

Ricki....Skeleton Pirate #11 Dillon...Zombie #20 S—
Michael...Headless man #12 Molly...Alien/candy #21

Jess...Billy the Puppet #13 = 1
Dee...Werewolf #14 Costumes are subject to

Gary...Fisherman #15 change and we ask that

Mark...Alien #16
Debbie...Alien #17
Laurie...Zombie #18
Trinci...Zombie #19

volunteers be prepared to
change roles if necessary.
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2012 Haunted House Floor Plan

Below is the 2012 Haunted House Floor plan. The numbers in the plan correspond to the costumes and
show where in the house volunteers will be located. We have tried to keep the most popular scares over the
years and introduce some new ones. We always want to make the experience for those that dare to enter
exciting, fresh and new. To protect our volunteers this year there will be a new sign erected at the entrance
with rules of conduct for trick or treaters. Trick or treaters will only be allowed through the house once
unless accompanied by a parent or at the discretion of the mistress of the house....me. On Halloween
volunteers are encouraged to be here by 4 pm and costumes, accessories and makeup will be arranged in
the garage. At 10 minutes to 5 pm all volunteers will enter the house through the back door and get into
position. We will open the doors at 5 pm and let the scaring begin! If you have any questions or concerns
please feel free to contact me at 802 236-3359. Thanks again to all of you for making this possible!
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